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7 iverson road 10/05/2017  22:09:452017/2125/P OBJ a peyser This application is misleading as large french windows were made in the ground floor flats 

straight onto the MUGA wihtout permission. Thus the application refers not only to 4 units but 

to at least 7 units. The rear extensions are now erected in bricks that do not match 

surrounding buildings. Work has taken place on bank holidays and on saturday afternoons. 

The developpers are not showing any consideration to pedestrians on Kilburn High road, often 

blocking the pavement without alternative pedestrian protection. This development is not in 

keeping with the area and the addition of air conditionning units to each flat hardly meet any 

sustainability requirements. This is an over-development providing substandard accomodation 

to maximise profit without contributing to the local amenities. This will disturb the use of the 

MUGA in grange park. Please change the plans to remove the large openings at ground floor 

level to the MUGA site, do not allow airconditioning units and force the developper to use 

bricks similar to existing bircks for the extensions, should permission be given.
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